REGULAR MEETING KINGSTON CITY COUNCIL

TUESDAY, MARCH 12, 2019 – 6:00 P.M. KINGSTON CITY HALL

The Kingston City Council met in regular session on Tuesday, March 12, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. Mayor Neal called the meeting to order. Council Member Brown gave the Invocation and Member Humphreys led the pledge. Upon roll call the following members were present: Council Member Brackett, Council Member Brown, Council Member Childs, Council Member Humphreys, Vice Mayor Stockton, and Mayor Neal. Staff present: City Manager David Bolling, Finance Director Carolyn Brewer, City Clerk Marsha Marshall, and City Attorney Jack McPherson. Council Member Wright- Absent.

PREVIOUS MINUTES

A motion was made by Council Member Brown, second by Council Member Childs to waive the reading and approve as written the minutes of the regular meeting on February 12, 2019.

The motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote. 6 Ayes

PERSONS TO APPEAR – Mayor Neal presented a Proclamation Honoring the Calvary Crusaders basketball team

CITIZEN COMMENTS —Pam May, Interim President for the Roane Alliance, presented the Annual Report and Highlights; Pastor Randy Griffis — 335 Gallaher Road, Kingston, TN — spoke of opposition to changing the distance required to permit beer sales from schools and churches.

REPORTS – MAYOR AND COUNCIL – Council Member Humphreys reported on upcoming Street Fest; Council Member Childs reported on the REU street lighting; Vice Mayor Stockton reported on the Dog Park, Outdoor Kingston Donations, Brush Pickup and Litter Pickup.

CITY MANAGER – Mr. Bolling reported the New Parks and Recreation Director Position has been filled by Chase Clem who will be on the job April 1, 2019; Submitted preliminary Budget of \$590,300 to FEMA for storm damages; Still waiting for TML to respond on what they will cover; Working on Budgets with Carolyn; Brush Pickup will begin on April 1st

ADDITION OF ITEMS TO THE MEETING AGENDA RECEIVED AFTER CLOSE OF AGENDA DEADLINE (BY UNANIMOUS CONSENT OF ALL MEMBERS PRESENT). – NONE

UNFINISHED BUSINESS - NONE

NEW BUSINESS -

 Authorization for the city Manager to approve the purchase of a vehicle for the Police Department, from revenue generated by the sale of surplus equipment, not to exceed \$20,000

A motion was made by Vice Mayor Stockton, second by Council Member Brackett to Authorize the purchase of a vehicle for the Police Department, from revenue generated by the sale of surplus equipment, not to exceed \$20,000

The motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote. 6 Ayes

Mayor Neal adjourned the meeting.

APPROVED 4/9/19

Tim Neal, Mayor

ATTEST:

City Clerk